
 

 

 

 

November 7, 2014 

 

Mr. Dan Grant 

Acting Assistant to the Administrator in the  

Office of Afghanistan and Pakistan Affairs  

 

 

Dear Mr. Grant: 

 

Thank you for your response to our October 7, 2014, letter seeking clarity on the U.S. Agency for 

International Development’s (USAID) process for reversing decisions to recover questioned costs 

stemming from several of our audits, among other things (see Enclosure II).  

 

Your response letter (see Enclosure I) states that it is USAID’s goal to “seek an accurate accounting 

of taxpayer funds.” We share that goal, but we also believe that USAID should take all actions 

necessary to fully recover questioned costs. The purpose of our letter was to make you aware of the 

trend—by highlighting several examples—of revised decisions where the amount of questioned costs 

was reduced and ultimately recovered. We agree that decisions to recover questioned costs rests 

with USAID and appreciate your recognition of the value and role our agency plays in that process.   

 

In terms of your statement that USAID can determine “a revised management decision will have 

been made” if SIGAR fails to acknowledge that decision within 30 calendar days, we disagree. Your 

reference to USAID’s policy ADS 595.3.1.4 applies to USAID’s Office of the Inspector General and not 

SIGAR. Regardless, we hope that open and ongoing communication with USAID on future audits will 

make unnecessary the policy’s application.  

 
We look forward to working with you on ensuring the effective and efficient use of taxpayer funds. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

         

         

         

         

Tinh Nguyen 

Acting Assistant Inspector General 

   for Audits and Inspections 

 

 

Enclosures: 

I – U.S. Agency for International Development’s Response to SIGAR 15-05-SP, dated 

October 29, 2014 

 

II – SIGAR 15-05-SP Inquiry Letter: U.S. Agency for International Development’s 

Questioned Costs, dated October 7, 2014 
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ENCLOSURE I: U.S. AGENCY FOR INTERNATIONAL DEVELOPMENT’S RESPONSE 

TO SIGAR 15-05-SP, DATED OCTOBER 29, 2014 
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ENCLOSURE II: SIGAR 15-05-SP INQUIRY LETTER: U.S. AGENCY FOR 

INTERNATIONAL DEVELOPMENT’S QUESTIONED COSTS, DATED OCTOBER 7, 

2014 
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